HARVARD MEDICAL SCHOOL Boston 15 Massachusetts

May 24, 1944

Dr. Vlado A. Getting Department of Public Health State House Boston, Massachusetts

Dear Dr. Getting:

I am sorry to be a pest about the time relations of the Wassermann Laboratory, but now that your plans are getting along perhaps you can help me make Medical School plans by suggesting an approximate date when the space now occupied by the Wassermann Laboratory will be available for other purposes here.

We are in great need of a temporary occupancy of some space in that building for an important war project. If it is going to be a matter of months, would there be any possibility of the evacuation of part of the Wassermann Laboratory? Even one or two rooms would make a great difference to our present situation.

With best regards,

Sincerely yours,

/s/

C. Sidney Burwell, M.D.

CSB:MM